
 

TOWN of WOOLSEY  

 Regular Meeting                November 13, 2023 

 

Mayor Laggis opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m.  

Agenda Changes 

None. 

Minutes of Meeting 

Councilman Smith made a motion to approve the minutes from the October meeting as written. 

Councilman Carden seconded him. Councilman Wright concurred and motion passed unanimously. 

Financial Report 

Councilman Wright made a motion to approve the Financial Report as submitted. Councilman Smith 

seconded him. Councilman Carden concurred and motion passed unanimously.  

Old Business 

1. Transportation Committee Update – Mayor Laggis told the Council that the Transportation 

Committee was meeting the next day, as Election Day was on their regularly scheduled meeting 

day. Fayette County Board of Commissioners approved the final plan for the roundabout and now 

Phil Mallon and his team want to come to the December Town Council meeting for the Council’s 

“approval”. Right of Way acquisitions will begin but not all will be permanent – some are just for 

construction. 

2. Revised Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) – The changes that were discussed during the 

October Town Council meeting have been made. Councilman Smith made a motion to approve the 

MOU as presented. He was seconded by Councilman Carden and Councilman Wright concurred. 

Motion passed unanimously. On behalf of Jamie Lovett, Mayor Laggis expressed the Board of 

Director’s appreciation. 

3. Presentation of Logo – Councilman Smith will work with the logo design to see if he can add the 

slogan to it. Logo can be used on letterhead, business cards, emails, hats, shirts…Could sell 

merchandise with the logo on it and donate the proceeds to a charity or non-profit. 

4. Public Safety Breakfast – Saturday, December 2nd and Council should be there at 8:30. Planning 

on approximately 50 people. 

New Business 

1. Other -  Mayor Laggis noted that the Sheriff’s Department seems to have a bigger presence on 

Hampton Road. Along that line, Councilman Wright brought up the use of speed cameras in Henry 

and Spaulding Counties. 

With no more business to come in front of the Council, Councilman Wright made a motion to adjourn 

the meeting at 8:30 p.m. He was seconded by Councilman Smith and motion passed unanimously. 

 

 Respectfully Submitted,   

  

Stacey Collins, Town Clerk  


